​​Liberty Pines Academy​
SAC Committee Agenda
​​April 21st , 2025
1. Call to Order
a. Mrs. Sullens called the meeting to order at 4:01
2. Introductions and Welcome
a. Meeting opened by Mrs. Sullens and attendance was reviewed
b. Attendance: Ellie Sullens (Co- Chair), Kelsey Peryam (Co-Chair), Jeremy McAlee (Parent), Raquel McAlee (Parent), Katrina Stanton (AP), Jeffery Chapman (Parent), Sharnell Fowler (Parent), and Kelley Austin (Parent)
c. Establish Quorum
3. Review Minutes
a. Minutes from February were reviewed by members of SAC
b. Motion to approve February minutes
i. 1st –  Raquel McAlee
ii. 2nd –  Patty Moore
4. Treasurer’s Report – Raquel McAlee
a. Raquel McAlee gave the current SAC budget amount at $6,027.67. The School REC Budget is $36,214.92.  
i. 1st –   Jeremy McAlee
ii. 2nd – Sharnell Fowler 
5. Administration
a. Updates from Mrs. Stanton :
i. Kindergarten Round up this Wednesday! Parents of upcoming K are invited to come learn more about LPA Kindergarten. We have invited parents through daycares, parents who have already registered, and other word of mouth. 
ii. Art Show on Thursday! The walls of the school are covered with beautiful artwork from all of our students. This is an amazing event and all are welcome to attend. 
iii. Book Fair all week this week. It will be open during the Art Show for parents to peruse. Each class also has a designated shopping day during the week. 
iv. Voting for the A School money went well. The staff participated in a staff meeting where we shared the voting options. Overwhelmingly the staff choose to vote for option 3. Mrs. Sullens and Ms. Peryam did a great job in sharing the options with the staff. 
6. New Business
a. Review Needs Assessment Survey Results
i. Mrs. Sullens and Ms. Peryam reviewed the SAC Needs Assessments Results with the group via powerpoint. They went over glows and grows from each category. 
1. Mr. Chapman posed a question when discussing the need for more technology in the classrooms. His business, and many others, have laptop re-freshes often and he wondered if business could be/were encouraged to donate the old computers to the schools. We will let Mr. Hoessler know the question and refer to him. 
b. School Recognition Funds Ballot
i. Mrs. Sullens reviewed the options and explained that we, as a staff they chose 100% of the funds will go to staff split evenly. 
ii. The SAC team approved the staff vote. 
c. Survey of SAC members
i. Survey for SAC has been sent out and the results go to the District SAC committee. Open to May 9th 
7. Next Meeting: May 19th – final meeting for the school year
8. Adjournment called at 4:30
a. 1st – Jeffery Chapman 
b. 2nd – Kelsey Peryam 


